MINUTES

FACULTY SENATE 

April 15, 2009
In attendance: Allison, Alves, Bender, Bradley, Carroll, Clydesdale, Curtis, Eberly, Edelbach, Gorman, Heisler, Hernandez, Hunt, Jackson, Joshi, Karsnitz, Knox, Leven, Li, Lovett, McCarty, Morin, Paces, Petroff, Rao, Rice, Robertson, SanPedro, Steele, Steinberg, Tate, Vandegrift, and Winston. 
Excused: Al-Omaishi, Borland, Hutton, Kamber, Michels, and Norris.
Absent: Haynes, Kang, Leynes, O’Connell, and Wickramasinghe.
OPEN FORUM: INVOLUNTARY HEALTH OR SAFETY WITHDRAWAL

The Committee on Student & Campus Community gathered feedback on the policy for involuntary health or safety withdrawal of students.  
OPEN FORUM: FIVE-YEAR REVIEW

The Committee on Faculty Affairs gathered feedback on the draft policy for five-year review of faculty.  
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The minutes of the March 18, 2009 meeting were accepted as submitted.
BOARD OF TRUSTEES REPORT

Tim Clydesdale gave a report on the 2008-09 year as well as background on how the Board of Trustees operates and what it is like to be a faculty representative to the board.

COLLEGEWIDE STANDING COMMITTEES

· Academic Programs (CAP) – John Karsnitz reported that the committee is working on two issues: 1) what should be included on all faculty syllabi; 2) recommendations on the College class grid will be forthcoming, and there will be an open forum at the May Senate meeting.  
· Faculty Affairs (CFA) – Deborah Knox reported that CFA is: 1) making minor revisions to the application for SOSA; 2) making minor revisions to the promotions document.  
· Planning & Priorities (CPP) – Michael Robertson reported that the committee 1) has met with the President regarding the state of the budget for next year; 2) is working to coordinate the Middle States accreditation 5-year review which is to take place in 2010.  
· Student & Campus Community (CSCC) – Wayne Heisler reported that this committee is currently working on the involuntary health or safety withdrawal policy for students.  The new preliminary student travel policy will be presented to the campus for feedback in Fall 2009.  
Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
